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The Honorable Brenda Landwehr, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 112-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Landwehr: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2007 by Representative Fairchild, et al. 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2007 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2007 would prohibit the Secretary of Health and Environment from requiring a 

COVID-19 vaccine for any child cared for in a child care facility or any student as defined in KSA 

72-6262.  COVID-19 vaccine would be defined as an immunization, vaccination, or injection 

against disease caused by the novel coronavirus defined as SARS-CoV-2 or disease caused by a 

variant of the virus.   

 

 According to both the Kansas Department of Health and Environment and the Kansas 

Department of Education, enactment of the bill would not have any fiscal effect on the operations 

of either agency.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Amy Penrod, Department of Health & Environment 

 Craig Neuenswander, Department of Education  


